NEWSLETTER OF THE POVG - THE PERTH OBSERVATORY VOLUNTEERS GROUP INC.

CHAIRMAN S REPORT FOR 2004-2005
Perth Observatory Volunteer Group

The year has passed with a few signifi-
cant initiatives, but in many ways one that
could be termed a year of quiet achieve-
ments.

QOur support for the Observatory resulted
in a total hours on deck of 1732 hours for
2004. Since the last AGM, there were 114
night-viewings advertised. We assisted on
other special viewing nights, at other func-
tions and in archiving. As pointed outby
the Observatory Directos, the total hours are
equivalent to an extra full-time person; a
considerable help we can justifiably be
proud of.

The enthusiasm by the Vollies for help-
ing is clearly seen in the devotion to duty of
the members, turning up on all types of
nights, regardless of the weather conditions
and their cheerful disposition.

As with all voluntary organisations,
there has been a slow loss of some mem-
bers. It is always sorrowful to see experi-
enced members leave, especially when cir-
cumstances beyond their control forced
them to make the decision. To those who
have left, a big Thank you for helping and
for being part of our group.

New intake of Vollies
A new intake of Vollies saw 15 new
chums being accepted for training in early

2005. We will formally welcome then into
the POVG progressively as they pass through
probation and become full volunteers.

We have taken two steps to try to bolster
our financial support for the Observatory
during the past year.

Volunteer Group to become a Deductible
Gift Recipient (DGR)

Firstly, we have moved to enable the
Volunteer Group to become a Deductible
Gift Recipient (DGR) as termed by the
Taxation Office. This means that we will be
able to accept gifts that the donor can claim
as atax deduction. Under the law, we can
only do this as a Cultural Organisation,
requiring us to be put on the List of
Registered Cultural organisations by the
Federal Minister for Cultural organisations,
Information Technology and The Arts and
the Federal Treasurer Our constitation
requires amending to more clearly identify
that management, protection and support
of culture is one of our principle purposes.
We can do that because there is much cul-
tura! heritage related to the Observatory
property and the grand history as one of
Western Australia s sclentific organisations;
we just have 10 ensure it is enshrined clearly
in our Constitution.

The second step is to consider us becom-
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ing part of the Western Australian
Communify Foundation. This foundation
has been established as a means of volun-
tary organisations receiving and holding
money in a fund amalgamated with other
DGRs funds. The fund is guaranteed under
the State Government, and its role s to
locate the best interest-earning available to
fands pooled by all the members of the
Foundation. Tt works by amalgamating
each individual s funds to create a large
amount that can aftract better interest. We
need a $10 000 donation to kick-start our
program. Onice we have funds, we can
apply them in support of the Observatory s
roles, as we were originally set up to do so.
We have applied twice during the year for
grants from the Commonwealth s Small
Equipment Volunteer Granis program, the
first was unsuccessful, and the second is still
outstanding, The funding, of about $2000,
is intended to provide jackets and hats for
vollies to wear at night viewing sessions. By
having insulated, co-ordinated jackets,
members will present a more professional
appearance, and be warmer on the cold

Rights.

Night viewings
Night viewings have not been quite as

headline catching , as in the previous year
when the proximity of Mars generated
much community enthusiasm for astrono-
my and we had a very early, and extremely
successful, start to the viewing nights.
However, the transit of Venus was a notable,
though daytime, event.

Monthly training nights

. We have continued with the monthly
training nights, .. {(cont next page)






Perth Observatory Volunteer Group Inc.
Minutes of Meeting
March 14th 2005

Present.

D Emrich. ] Biggs. G.Lowe. ] Alcroft
J-Morris. E.Walker R.Bolan. D.Alderson.
B.Harris.

Apologies.

T-Beston. G.Coletti. M.Zengerer J.Bell.
M.Freeman. L.Martin. L Bell. TBeardsmore.
AMcNanghton. ] Milner. L. Robinson.
Attending by Invitation. ] Brook. D.Shearer.
N.Townsend. I.Baran. M. Emmons.

Minutes of the Previous Meeting .
Confirmed as a true and correct record by
JAlcroft, sec. D.Alderson.

Business Arising from the Minutes.

E Walker stated that Chaiman M Freeman
had sent off an application for a Grant to
enable the group to purchase more coats
and hats.

Treasurer’s Report.
B Harris reported that the financial situa-
tion remained the same as the previous

month . Funds in the Bank were §333.53.
Accounts from the Shoemaker trip had been
finalised, showing a small profit.

General Business.

1 N.Townsend asked for details regarding
how and when new volunteers changed
from being on a probationary status to fully
capable Volunteers , ] Biggs outlined the for-
mat and the required ability to operate 2
telescope and talk to 2 tour group about any
of the objects that we show to the public.

2.] Biggs gave details of 2 meeting with a
representative of the “Western Australian
Community Foundation”, also attended by
M Freeman and J.Morris. The Foundation
had been set up to assist bodies like the
Observatory in making themselves legally
qualified to receive Donations or Bequests,
and to become eligible under the
Deductible Gift Status , whereby Donors of
funds to the Observatory could claim the
sum as a Tax deduction, The Foundation
would assist us, but to enjoy the benefits we
would need 2 minimum $10.000 to open an
account .

3. Members complimented the Observatory

on the Content and the Speaker for the
Summer Lecture, all agreed it was a very
enjoyable evening.

4. Biggs asked that members stress to visi-
tors the No Smoking Rule once out of the
Car Park, it was suggested that a large “ No
Smoking past This Point “ be prominently
displayed in the Foyer

5. J-Biggs stated that he was able o obtain
small torches that after shaking vigourously
generated power for 10 minutes or so , they
required no batteries and could be very suit-
able for use up at the telescopes, several
members indicated interest in purchasing
them.

There being no further General Business the
Meeting closed at 7.50pm
Next Meeting ... Apil 19th

TALK: “A Star is Born”

“A Star is Born: the Formation and
Future of our Sun" a talk by Jenny
Bevan

- Friends of E de CC Earth Science
Museum meeting: non-members also
welcome

Sun, 03 Apr 2005 12:30 - Woolnough
Lecture

Theatre, Geology Building,

UWA Crawley campus

Jenny Bevan

The illustrated talk will take us through
the formation of stars and specifically
our own star, the Sun. Find out how we
compare with other stars in the Solar
System and where the chemicals that

make up everything on Earth, including

your body, came from in the first place.

What is going to happen to our own
special star? Will it burn forever, and if
not, how long have we got?

URL:
httpy//www.earthmuseum.segs.uwa.edu.
au

For more information:
Jenny Bevan
jbevan@cyllene.uwaedu.au
6488 2681

Starts
Ends

: Sun, 03 Apr 2005 12:30
: Sun, 03 Apr 2005 13:30
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This event can be viewed on the web at:

http://events.uwa.edu.aw/event/2005031
4T050826Z-330-

8904 @events.uwa.edu.aw/whatson/even
ts

Please ensure you check this site closer
to the

date, as no further

updates will be emailed.

What's On at UWA -
http://events.uwa.edu.au/Dear Vollies
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